
 
 
                                    Legal Department American Electric Power 
 1 Riverside Plaza 
 Columbus, OH 43215-2373 
 AEP.com 

December 13, 2018 
 
Chairman Asim Z. Haque 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio  43215 
 
RE:  In the Matter of the Letter of Notification Application of  
 AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. for a Certificate of 

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the  
 Crooksville-North Newark 138 kV Transmission Line Extension Project 
 Case No 18-1678-EL-BLN 
 Proof of Compliance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07 and 4906-6-08 
 
Dear Chairman Haque: 
 
AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc. hereby files this proof of compliance with 
the notice requirements set forth in Rules 4906-6-07 and 4906-6-08 of the Ohio 
Administrative Code for the above-referenced project applications: 
 

1. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07(A)(1), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. served a copy of the Letter of Notification to each required 
chief executive officer or public agency head on November 29, 2018. 

2. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07(A)(2), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc., served a copy of the Letter of Notification to the main public 
libraries on November 29, 2018. 

3. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-07(A)(3), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. maintains information on the website for each project as to 
how to request a copy of the Letter of Notification. 

4. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-08(A), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. published public notice of the Letter of Notification in a 
newspaper of general circulation in the project’s area on December 5, 2018. 

5. In accordance with O.A.C. 4906-6-08(B), AEP Ohio Transmission 
Company, Inc. mailed a letter describing the project to each property owner 
and affected tenant via first class mail on November 29, 2018. The letter met 
all the requirements of this rule. 

  

Hector Garcia 
Christen M. Blend 
Senior Counsel – 
Regulatory Services 
(614) 716-3410 (P) 
(614) 716-1915 (P) 
hgarcia1@aep.com 
cmblend@aep.com  

mailto:cmblend@aep.com
mailto:hgarcia1@aep.com
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Christen M. Blend      
Hector Garcia (0084517) 
Christen Blend (0086881) 
Counsel for AEP Ohio Transmission Company 
 
cc: Jon Pawley 



 

 
 
AEP Ohio 
700 Morrison Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 

 
 
November 29, 2018 
 
 
INFORMATION ABOUT A PROJECT NEAR YOU 
«OFFICE» 
«ATTENTION» 
«ADDRESS» 
«CITY», «STATE» «ZIP» 
 
RE:  Letter of Notification 

Isabella Substation Extension Project 
Filed as Crooksville – North Newark 138-kV Transmission Line Extension Project 
Case No. 18-1678-EL-BLN 

 
Dear «ADDRESSEE»: 
 
You are receiving this letter because a power line project has been proposed in your area.  
 
The Isabella Substation Extension Project involves building .3 miles of 138-kilovolt (kV) transmission line 
to the new Isabella Substation, located off OH-345 in Clayton Township in Perry County. The project 
helps replace aging transmission infrastructure.    
 
Construction will take place on land owned by AEP Ohio Transmission Co., Inc.  Work begins next spring 
and will conclude toward the end of the year. 
 
Please see the attached Letter of Notification filed to the OPSB. This is required whenever we make 
certain changes to our transmission facilities, according to Rule 4906-6-01, et. seq., of the Ohio 
Administrative Code. We filed this project as the Crooksville – North Newark 138-kV Transmission Line 
Extension Project, Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Case No. 18-1678-EL-BLN. 
 
The Letter of Notification to construct, operate and maintain this facility is pending before the OPSB. 
Please make this Letter of Notification available to the public. We’re also communicating with 
landowners in the project area.  
 
Please contact me at (614) 552-1134 or jkdemaree@aep.com if you would like an electronic copy of the 
Letter of Notification or if you have any questions about this project. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Joe Demaree 
AEP Ohio Project Outreach Specialist 
 

 
 
 

mailto:jkdemaree@aep.com


 

 
 



 

 
 
AEP Ohio 
700 Morrison Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 

 
November 29, 2018 
 
ATTN: IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR PROPERTY 
«Owner_Name» 
«ADDRESS» 
«CITY», «STATE» «ZIP» 
 
RE:  Letter of Notification 

Isabella Substation Extension Project 
Filed as Crooksville – North Newark 138-kV Transmission Line Extension Project 
Case No. 18-1678-EL-BLN 

 
Dear Neighbor, 
 
You are receiving this letter because our records indicate you own property or live near a proposed 
power line project. The Isabella Substation Extension Project, which helps replace aging transmission 
infrastructure, has been filed with the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) as the Crooksville – North 
Newark 138-kV Transmission Line Extension Project.  
 
The project involves building .3 miles of 138-kilovolt transmission line to the new Isabella Substation, 
located off OH-345 in Clayton Township in Perry County.  Please see Page 3 of this document for key 
regulatory information associated with this project. 
 
Construction will take place on land owned by AEP Ohio Transmission Co., Inc.  Work begins next spring 
and will conclude toward the end of the year. 
 
You’re encouraged to comment on this project by: 

• Calling Joe Demaree at (614) 552-1134 
• Sending an email to jkdemaree@aep.com   
• Sending your comments directly to the OPSB at 180 E. Broad St., Columbus, Ohio, 43215-3793. 

You may also contact the OPSB at (866) 270-6772 or contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us. (Note: You 
can file petitions to intervene in the OPSB process to the siting board up to 10 days following the 
public notice announcing the project). 

 
The map below shows the project area. Please used this map only as a general guide due to its reduced 
scale and limited detail.  Feel free to contact me and I would be happy to answer any questions about 
this project. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Joe Demaree 
AEP Ohio Project Outreach Specialist 
 

 
 
 

mailto:jkdemaree@aep.com


 
 
 
 



 

 
 
AEP Ohio 
700 Morrison Road 
Gahanna, OH 43230 
 

 
 
 
 

Isabella Substation Extension Project 
Regulatory Information Q&A  

 
Representatives of AEP Ohio Transmission Company, Inc., (AEP Ohio Transco) have prepared and filed a 
Letter of Notification to the State of Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) for this proposed project. This filing 
is required when we make certain changes to our transmission facilities, according to Rule 4906-6-01, et. 
seq., of the Ohio Administrative Code. 
 
What is the name and docket number for this project filing?  
We’re filing this project with the OPSB as the Crooksville – North Newark 138-kV Transmission Line 
Extension Project, Public Utilities Commission of Ohio Case No. 18-1678-EL-BLN.  
 
What happens now that the letter has been filed? 
The Letter of Notification to construct, operate and maintain this facility is pending before the OPSB. 
 
Where can I find physical copies of the Letter of Notification? 
Copies of the actual Letter of Notification, including specific details about the location and construction, 
are available for public inspection at the following locations: 

• Perry County District Library, 117 S. Jackson St., New Lexington, Ohio 43764 
• Perry County District Library – Crooksville, 111 E. Main St., Crooksville, Ohio 43731 
• Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 E. Broad St., Columbus, Ohio, 43215-3793 

              (866) 270-6772; contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us 
 
Where can I find electronic copies of the Letter of Notification? 
Electronic versions of the Letter of Notification are available at http://www.aeptransmission.com/ohio/ 
and at the OPSB website at http://opsb.ohio.gov. Search under current cases for Case No. 18-1678-EL-
BLN. 

 

http://opsb.ohio.gov/
http://www.aeptransmission.com/ohio/
mailto:contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us


























Page A4 Wednesday, December 5, 2018 Perry County Tribune

NOTICE OF PROPOSEDMAJOR UTILITY FACILITY
AEP Ohio and AEP Ohio Transmission Co. Inc., are announc-

ing the proposed Isabella Substation Extension Project. The

project involves building .3 miles of 138-kilovolt (kV) trans-

mission line to the new Isabella Substation, located off

OH-345 in Clayton Township in Perry County.

The project helps replace aging transmission infrastructure.

Construction is scheduled to begin Spring 2019 and will

conclude at the end of the year.

AEP Ohio Transco filed a Letter of Notification with the OPSB

as the Crooksville – North Newark 138-kV Transmission Line

Extension Project, Case No. 18-1678-EL-BLN. The Letter of

Notification to construct, operate andmaintain this facility is

pending before the OPSB.

The OPSBwill accept motions to intervene in the Letter of

Notification up to 10 days following the publication date of this

notice. The requirements to intervene are available in Rule

4906-2-12 of the Ohio Administrative Code. Please address

motions to Ohio Power Siting Board, 180 E. Broad St., Colum-

bus, Ohio, 43215-3793 and cite Case No. 18-1637-EL-BLN.

The accompanyingmap shows the project area. Please use this map only as a general guide due to its reduced scale and limited detail. Copies of the actual Letter of

Notification, including specific details about the location and construction, are available for public inspection at the following locations:

Perry County District Library, 117 S. Jackson St., New Lexington, Ohio 43764

Perry County District Library – Crooksville, 111 E. Main St., Crooksville, Ohio 43731

Ohio Power Siting Board,180 E. Broad St., Columbus, Ohio, 43215-3793, (866) 270-6772, contactopsb@puc.state.oh.us

Electronic versions of the Letter of Notification are available at http://www.aeptransmission.com/ohio/ and at the OPSBwebsite at http://opsb.ohio.gov. Search

under current cases for Case No. 18-1678-EL-BLN.

The following local city and county government officials have been served with a copy of the application as required by OPSB regulations:

Perry County Board of Commissioners, Mr. Ben Carpenter Perry County Engineer, Mr. Kenton Cannon

Perry County Soil &Water Conservation District, Program Administrator Clayton Township Board of Trustees, Mr. Rick Shumaker

If you are a local city or county government official and would like an electronic or hard copy of the Letter of Notification, please contact Joe Demaree at the informa-

tion listed below.

To ask a question ormake a comment about the project, please call (614) 552-1134 or send an email inquiry to jkdemaree@aep.com. Mail inquiries can go to the

following address:

AEP Ohio

Attention: Joe Demaree

700Morrison Road

Gahanna, Ohio 43230
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Due to all local post offices observing the

national day of mourning for President George

H.W. Bush on Wednesday, December 5, 2018,

mail will not run on this day and therefore the

Perry County Tribune will be delayed being

mailed out this week.

We want to Thank all of our loyal readers for

understanding this delay in service.

SORRY FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE!

BY GRACE WARNER
FOR THE PERRY COUNTY TRIBUNE

NEW LEXINGTON 
— Ever wish the farmers 
market could come to you? 
Beginning next summer in 
coordination with the Perry 
County Health Department 
and Fern Hollow Farms that 
dream will soon become a 
reality.

As a part of the Creating 
Healthy Communities grant 
and funded through the Ohio 
Department of Health, the 

Perry County Health Depart-
ment has worked to support 
several start-up farms to 
bring more local produce to 
the community.

The Director of Health 
Education for the health 
department, Deborah Raney, 
explained that creating 
healthy communities helps 
to fund a couple different 
initiatives.

“It’s main focus is physi-
cal activity — Making the 
Healthy Choice is the Easy 
Choice — is their logo. 

Make the healthy choice the 
easy choice and that’s by 
putting the opportunity for 
fresh local food and physical 
activity right in front of your 
face. You’re more likely to 
use it if it’s right in front of 
your face,” stated Raney.

Raney goes on to add that 
Perry County is not a very 
bike-friendly community 
because of the hills and 
they’re working on creating 
a safer environment along 
with more playgrounds in 
the area.

The grant has a five-year 
cycle and the county is 
headed into the last year of 
its funding, so in 2020 they 
plan on reapplying for the 
funds to continue their proj-
ects for the community. The 
funding focuses on three 
communities right now, New 
Lexington, Somerset and 
Roseville.

For example, Roseville is 
a “food desert” right now 
as Raney explained — they 
have no grocery store but 
plans to open one in the near 
future after the receive a bit 
more funding.

By word of mouth, Raney 
found out about Olivia and 
Erik Peterson, co-founders 
of Fern Hollow Farms.

Olivia and Erik first met 
in 2014 at a permaculture 
design course in Athens at 
a farm that exposed them to 
a lot of different concepts 
on community farming. It 
inspired them so much that 
they took a six-week quest 

across the nation in search 
of farms doing similar work, 
learning how they ran their 
farms before starting their 
own.

“We came back from that 
just ready to go and that fall 
and winter was when we put 
together the crowd-funding 
campaign,” remarked Olivia.

The couple shared how 
they first put their roots in 
the ground during the cam-
paign and were able to raise 
114 percent of their goal, had 
a great volunteer turnout and 
planted 92 trees in one day.

“So I think from the start 
we’ve felt a lot of communi-
ty support and have contin-
ued to develop that as a part 
of our mission,” expressed 
Erik.

In order to make food 
more accessible to com-
munities like Roseville who 
might be in a food desert, 
they created the Veg Bus, 
a mobile farmer’s market 
that will have a bus route 
around the community. The 
old school bus was found on 
Craigslist and even painted 
by Guardian Aliens in Ath-
ens to represent the farmer’s 
market feel with bright 
colors and fresh produce.

The farm’s primary focus 
is on perennials but they 
have an annual garden and 
are working on organizing a 
multiple farmer food produc-
tion co-op — bringing local 
food to the 21st century. Erik 
described it as the, “ease of 
Amazon meets the farmers 

market.”
Once they get their mobile 

farmer’s market up and run-
ning, folks will be able to 
go online, order their fresh 
produce and meet the Veg 
Bus during its bus route to 
pick up their order.

“It does take SNAP and 
EBT, it takes WIC, it takes 
senior discount coupons,” 
Raney excitedly shared. 
“We’re learning as we go, 
just like Olivia and Erik are 
too. Ultimately what I’d like 
to see is three or four veggie 
bus opportunities.”

In addition to providing 
healthy foods, their mission 
is to educate others. Fern 
Hollow Farm hosts 10 to 12 
workshops each year and has 
had a great response. They 

do farm-to-table dinners 
and love to share the culture 
of southeastern Ohio and 
Appalachia, so last year they 
hosted an Appalachian song 
and story night.

The farm also works with 
Job and Family Services to 
provide a summer youth em-
ployment program and have 
had four or five youth and 
young adults come to learn 
about sustainable farming 
and how to get fresh produce 
into a community.

“That’s always been a 
blast, we love doing that 
and even more this sum-
mer we’re getting requests 
from Boy Scout groups to 
come out and homeschool-
ing groups and outdoor 
kindergarten groups,” shared 
Olivia.

Since working with Olivia 
and Erik, Raney has become 
more and more excited to 
finally bring this project into 
a reality.

“Isn’t the Veg Bus not the 
coolest thing?” she con-
cluded.

To learn more about Fern 
Hollow Farms, volunteer, 
sign up for one of the classes 
or view the products, visit 
the website at fernhollow.
org along with the Facebook 
page.

* * *
Grace Warner is a 

reporter with The Logan 
Daily News

A bus route for local produce

Erik and Olivia Peterson are the co-founders of Fern Hollow 
Farms and have been working with the Perry County Health De-
partment to bring a mobile farmers market to the community 
this coming summer.

The Veg Bus: a mobile farmers market, will soon be on a bus route around Perry County to bring 
fresh, local produce to the community.

http://perrytribune.com/tncms/eeditionjump/?page=A4&uuid=34d14a0f-bbc6-5529-8c77-7fe50c416051
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behalf of AEP Ohio Transmission Power Company, Inc.


